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After a summer of òrestó and revitalization, Federation members 
welcomed September with flower shows, garden tours and meet-
ings. The semi-annual meetings of Districts I, II and V were well 
attended, very informative and encouraging as each Districtõs 
Nominating Committee Chair announced the proposed slate of 
officers for 2019-2021. 

The NGC Board Meeting in Orlando was attended by State Presi-
dents throughout the U.S. and NGC Board Members. This Presi-
dent was invited to attend the Gardening School session to talk 

about our successful schools and to assist some states with starting a school. Our four 
Councils program (Celebrating National Garden Week) is being used as a òrole modeló 
for other states some of whom do not have any Councils! The Vision of Beauty Calendar 
Committee also had a planning session. Remember that the calendar makes a great holi-
day gift especially as a hostess gift or party exchange. 

This President, 1st Vice President Carolyn Braverman and 2nd Vice President Anna 
OõKelly will be attending the Central Atlantic Region-State Garden Clubs (CAR-SGC) 
Conference in Dublin, Ohio October 24-26, 2018. Stay tuned for the results of that con-
ference. 

District V was the host for the Alice Rush McKeon tree planting for 2018. Thanks to Di-
rector Jennifer Evans and Margye Hixson for planning this important event and organiz-
ing the lunch afterward at Turf Valley. A wonderful day. District I will be the host in 
2019 (Planting Maryland From the Mountains to the Ocean!). 

Mark Your Calendars: Tuesday, March 26, 2019 is the 90th State Annual Meeting, 
which will again be held at Turf Valley Country Club. We had a larger meeting room in 
2018 so all could attend and will be using the same meeting room in 2019. We will be 
installing the FGCMD Officers for 2019-2021. In keeping with this important event, we 
are presenting a program titled, òReflect on the Past ð Celebrate the Newó. FGCMD 
Flower Show Judges will present approximately 20 designs. Flower Show Instructor, 
Dottie Howatt, will be the program moderator. You donõt want to miss meeting our new 
officers and seeing these spectacular designs. It will be a very special day.  

This is the fourth year that our clubs have participated in decorating trees for the State 
House. Appreciation and a big thank you to those clubs who have stepped up and are par-
ticipating in this special, well attended event. Please plan to visit the State House Rotunda 
to see the trees representing all counties in Maryland ð beautiful and educational! 

On the subject of trees:      ADVICE FROM A TREE 

Stand up Tall and Proud, 

Sink Your Roots into the Earth 

 Be Content with Your Natural Beauty, 

Go out on a limb 

Drink plenty of water 

Remember your roots, 

Enjoy the view! 
  llan Shamir 

Diana 
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Here we are in Fall, at last, after the Summer that wasnõt.  At least in my garden it 
wasnõt.  First there was the endless rain, then came the unbearable heat, bugs, more 
rain until at last we had some comfortable days.  I so looked forward to my nigella 
(Love-in-a-Mist) blooming in the spring. It did bloom for about 2 days, then the rain 
just flattened every stalk. However, the caladiums thrived and are still making a big 
show.  I did get a funny surprise in August. I put my compost down  in the fall when I 
planted my cool season annual seeds. After the nigella died I spotted something new. I 
watched and waited and I got several vines! Yellow flowers as well. And a gourd. 
Wasnõt sure if it was a melon or a squash. A local critter solved the mystery for me by 
biting into it. It was a melon.  Hope he enjoyed it. 

Busy, busy fall with State Board meetings, Finance Committee meetings, a Landscape Design Day, a Conservation 
and Design Day, Semi-Annual District meetings, an Alice Rush McKeon Tree Planting ceremony, Judges Council 
Symposium, Awards selection day, Gardening Consultants Council Garden Tour, and a trip to Ohio for the CAR-
SGC 2018 Conference. 

Happy Gardening, 

Carolyn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you knowéé.. 

The Federated Garden Clubs of Maryland Scholarships are funded through donations and State Life 
Memberships. Applications may be downloaded at http://www.fgcofmd.org/scholarships.html.  

First Vice Presidentõs Report  éCarolyn Braverman 

FGCMD Scholarships  
 
Do you have a family member, neighbor, friend or know of a student that is attending college and has a  
interest in gardening or related horticulture field?  Please be aware that the Federated Garden Club of Maryland ,Inc 
offers annual scholarships from the FGCMD,Inc Scholarship Fund and the Robert Lewis Baker Memorial Scholarship 
Fund to legal residents of Maryland.  These students have to be planning a career related to gardening , landscape  
design, environmental issues, floral design or horticulture.  They can attend any college or university in the United 
States not just in Maryland.  Information and eligibility for these scholarships can be found at - 
www.fgcofmd.org  under Scholarships.  All the necessary requirements and processes are described at the web site. 
Spread the word for those students that could apply for these funds or maybe interested in learning more about  
the opportunities for a  career in horticulture.  Remember, we are seeking young women and men to help their fu-
ture endeavors in our Earth, Air, Water, Forest, Land  and Wildlife.   
 
    Marion Romans and Doris White 
    FGCMD Life Scholarship and Robert Lewis Baker Scholarship Chairmen 

FGCMD Life Membership Pin 
Image courtesy Liz Williams 

Planting Maryland from the  
Mountains to the Ocean 

C.A.R.-S.G.C. Tribute to  
FGCMD President Diana Bonner 
Designer: Anna OõKelly, 

FGCMD 2nd Vice-president 
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